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“The Advent Wreath: Explained” 

A Reflection by Aren Alberico 
 

Well, it’s that time of the year again, that time where we prepare for the celebration of Christ’s 

birth and for the liturgical year to come. Much like Lent, Advent is a time of personal reflection, and 

what better way to reflect on the messages of Advent than the quintessential symbol of this liturgical 

season: the Advent Wreath! As you may already know, our very own Advent Wreath was graciously 

donated to the Church by members of the Hospitality Committee, and acts as a symbol of the various 

themes and lessons of Advent. Every part of the wreath is symbolic of some aspect of Advent, even 

including the wreath itself, which is said to symbolize the continuous, interconnected, and eternal life 

which God has shared with us through his Son. However, the majority of the Wreath’s symbolisms lie 

within its four colorful candles. Each week, a candle is lit to remind us of one of four central themes. 

While other traditions may have different meanings for each of their candles, the UCC 

celebrates the four candles of Hope, Peace, Love, and Joy. First comes Hope, symbolizing our 

anticipation of the coming Messiah, which was foretold to us through the prophets. During the week 

of Hope, we should reflect on our expectations of this coming year, and what expectations God has 

for each of us. Next comes the candle of Peace, that being the Peace of God’s presence among us. 

During the week of Peace, we should reflect on what brings us Peace in our lives, and how we can 

achieve Peace through prayer and worship. On the third week, we celebrate the Love of Jesus Christ, 

who was born so that we could become vessels of His love to all. During the week of Love, we should 

reflect on how we can share the Love of Christ with all people, even those people with whom we 

disagree or have issues with. Finally, on the fourth week, we reflect on the message of Joy, that being 

the Joy of Christ’s birth, and Joy of God’s presence among us. During the week of Joy, we should 

remind ourselves of the joys that we have experienced in the past year and give thanks to God for his 

many gifts. While there is still so much more to say about the themes and symbolism of Advent, I hope 

that you enjoyed this brief overview of the season, and I hope that it can guide you in your own 

journey of reflection. Last but not least, I wish you all a Merry Christmas, and a Happy New Year! 
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DECEMBER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Please join every Sunday at 10am in the Church for service! Note: Weekly scripture readings are subject to change. 

 

December 4th, 2022 
Holy Communion – 2022 Budget Meeting 
Second Sunday of Advent (Peace) 
Scripture: Romans 15: 4-13 
  Psalm 72: 1-7, 18-19 
  Matthew 3: 3-6 
Sermon:       Reverend Jake Miles Joseph 
 

December 11th, 2022 
Third Sunday of Advent (Love) 
Scripture: Isaiah 35: 1-10 
  Psalm 146: 5-10 
  James 5: 7-10 
  Matthew 11: 2-11 
Sermon:       Reverend Daniel Schlorff 
 

December 18th, 2022 
Fourth Sunday of Advent (Joy) 
Scripture: Isaiah 7:10-16 
  Psalm 80: 1-7,17-19 
  Matthew 1: 18-25 
Sermon:       “Fatherhood” 
  Aren Alberico 
 

December 24th, 2022 
Christmas Eve Communion Service 
**Starts at 4pm** 
Scripture: Isaiah 9: 2-7 
  Titus 2: 11-14 
  Luke 2: 3-14, (15-20) 
Minister:     Reverend Susan Owen 
 

December 25th, 2022 
Christmas at Christ the Good Shepherd 
We have been invited by Reverend Joshua Sullivan to 
worship with Christ the Good Shepherd the Lutheran 
Church, located at 600 Shepard Avenue, Hamden, 
CT 06514. Service will begin at 10am. More 
information to come!  
 

Will include Scripture Readings, Singing of Carols, and 
a Communion Service led by Reverend Susan Owen. 
Music will be provided by the Bell Choir and Leon 

Fiftal will be the organist for the evening. 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
Happy Birthday Wishes Go to the Following: 

            Jane Stolzenberg   December 5th  
            Al Stolzenberg   December 6th  
            Bev Jurkiewicz   December 6th  
            Nathan Kroon   December 10th  
            Rachel Kroon   December 10th  
            Helen Spencer   December 12th  
            Nancy Olson   December 12th  
            Bill Copeland   December 16th  
            Carillon Copeland   December 16th  
            Leon Fiftal     December 28th  
 

If you would like to add your name to our 
birthday list, please contact our office. 

  
 
 

Protocols for In-Person Worship 
 

Masks are optional for Church Worship. 
You can find our updated protocols on in-
person worship by visiting our website at 

https://mccucc.tiny.us/protocols. Thank you 
for your cooperation and understanding. 

 

https://mccucc.tiny.us/protocols
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___________________________________________________________________ 
Call for 2022 Budget Meeting 

The Mount Carmel Congregational Church Annual Budget Meeting will be held immediately 
after church worship on Sunday, December 4th, 2022. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Beverly Jurkiewicz  
Church Clerk 

**Please note, we need a quorum of 25 or more members in order to vote on the budget.** 
___________________________________________________________________ 
Thank You 

Thank you to Tom Duffy for directing the Bell Choir and to Leon Fiftal during my recovery.  
-Lynda Pedersen 

___________________________________________________________________ 
Outreach 

Thanksgiving Food Drive. Our food drive was very successful again this year. We were able to 
fill 31 bags of food and we delivered 13 to the VNA and 18 to the Keefe Center. There was also 
extra food for our food bank containers. Thanks to all who contributed with food and monetary 
donations, and to the drivers and people who helped load the cars. I want to tell you from 
experience how important it is that we do this every year. For the last several years that I have 
dropped off food at Keefe, I am usually greeted with many people coming out to help unload my 
car. It’s pretty crazy there with lots of drop offs going on at the same time. This year when I got 
there, there was already a line of about 20 people standing out in the cold with bags waiting to pick 
up food. That really got to me. Some of you know that there were some mishaps with the turkeys 
and that I had to scramble to find 3 more at the last minute. After all the frustration, it really put 
things in perspective when I saw the people in line. So just know that everything we do, no matter 
how much or how little does really help others! 

Hamden Kids Holiday Toy Drive. Once again, the Keefe Center is collaborating with several 
Hamden Community Services to provide toys to over 500 children during the holiday. You may 
drop off your unwrapped toys at the Hamden Mart Parking Lot in front of Aldi’s on the following 
Saturdays: Dec 3rd, Dec 10th, and Dec 17th from 10am-2pm. If you wish, place them on the stage 
and the Outreach Committee will deliver them. See the enclosed flyer for a list of suggestions. 

VNA Gifts. We will be donating wrapped gifts to the VNA again this year. The gift tags are 
on the 3 small Christmas trees on the stage. The tags are numbered and labeled. Please let Debbie 
know what tag(s) you are taking. Bring in your unwrapped gift and tag by Dec 18th. You may leave 
them on the stage. Outreach helpers will wrap them and deliver on Monday, December 19th.  

Christmas Fund. Our next church-wide mission project is The Christmas Fund. The monies 
collected here help “provide pension and health premium supplementation to low-income retired 
church workers, emergency assistance to clergy families in need, and Christmas checks to hundreds 
of annuitants, as administered by the Pension Boards.” Please make your check out to Mt Carmel 
and put “Christmas Fund” in the memo. Cash or check Donations are due by Sunday, December 
18th. Thank you. 

-Debbie Wooley 
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___________________________________________________________________ 

FINANCIAL REPORT: OCTOBER 2022 
Following is the financial report for October 2022. If you have any questions, Ellen can be 

reached at treasurer@mccucc.com.  
 

Income:   Pledges and Offerings:        $7,022.00 
Other Income:          $4,626.00 
Total Income:       $11,648.00 

 
Expenses:  Total Expenses:               $9,301.00 
 
Net Income:                $2,347.00 
 

 

GENERAL ANNOUCEMENTS 
 
Ushers. We are always looking for more Ushers – no experience necessary! Please see Dave or Bev 
Jurkiewicz, or Debbie Wooley, for more information!  
 

Joys and Concerns. If you wish to have a joy or concern announced during worship, please 
forward to them to Aren at office@mccucc.com or call the church office at (203) 248-7408.  
 

Pastoral Support. If you require pastoral support or guidance, please contact the office and our 
office administrator will put you in contact with someone who can help.  
 

Committee Openings. Looking to get involved? There are several Committee Openings for 
Deacons (2 openings), Faith Formation (3 openings), and Music (3 openings)! If you would like to 
try out a committee (attend a meeting with no obligations), please contact the office and Aren will 
put you in touch with the committee chair!  
 

Coffee Hour. Coffee Hour volunteers are needed. If you would like to sign up for a Sunday, please 
contact the office directly or use the signup sheet now located at the entrance of the Parish House.  
 

Altar Flowers. Altar flowers are needed. If you would like to sign up for a Sunday, please contact 
the office directly or use the signup sheet now located at the entrance of the Parish House.  
 

Parish Hall Rentals. If you or anyone you know would be interested in renting out our parish hall 
to host a meeting, service, or a small private event, please feel free to visit our website for 
scheduling, rates, and conditions. 
 
Food Bank. Donations for the Food Bank are always needed if you are able to contribute. Non-
perishable items such as canned beef stew, hearty soups, canned fish, peanut butter, mac and 
cheese packages, and oatmeal would be greatly appreciated. 

mailto:treasurer@mccucc.com
mailto:office@mccucc.com
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The Altar Guild 

 

     Orders for Memorial Poinsettia Plants, 2022 

 

     When: Coffee Hours, Sunday, November 27
th 

and December 4
th

. 

  

      or call Karen Amato (272-0174) by Wednesday, December 7
th

. 

 

Choice of:  Red, White, or Marbled 

Cost:   $8.00 each 

 

Plants may be taken after worship on Christmas Eve, Saturday, Dec. 24
th

. 

 

Please fill out the form below and return to Karen Amato or the church office. 

 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

POINSETTIA ORDER FORM 

 

Ordered By________________________________________________Phone_____________ 

 

In Memory of: ________________________________________________________________ 

 

Or, (other dedication) _________________________________________________________ 

 

Total number ________________Red____________White___________Marbled________ 

 

Total Cost _______________________ 

Check one:   Will take after worship ________   Will Leave at Church ___________ 
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Mount Carmel Congregational Church 
3284 Whitney Avenue, Hamden, CT 06518 

Church Website: www.mccucc.com  
203-248-7408 

 
      Office Admin:   Mr. Aren Alberico 

       office@mccucc.com  
      Music Director:  Mrs. Lynda Pedersen 

       lyndapedersen@att.net   
      Faith Formation:  Mrs. Debbie Wooley 

       ce@mccucc.com  
      Treasurer:  Mrs. Ellen Amato  

treasurer@mccucc.com 
       Facebook:   @mountcarmelcongregationalchurch 
       Instagram:   mountcarmelchurch1  

 
       Officers: 
       President:   Tom Duffy  

    thomascduffy67@gmail.com 
      Clerk:    Beverly Jurkiewicz 

bevjjur@comcast.net  
      Board of  Deacons:  Bev Jurkiewicz, Chair 
      Board of  Trustees: Anna Anderson, Chair 
    aanderson545@gmail.com  
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